## MidCoast Community Council P.O. Box 64 Moss Beach, CA 94038

October 14, 1996

The Board of Supervisors Attn: The Honorable Ruben Barrales, President San Mateo County County Government Center Redwood City, CA

re: Measure T ballot initiative

Dear President Barrales and Supervisors,

The MidCoast Community Council (MCCC) believes that the Measure T ballot initiative is one of the most important issues ever to come before our community. We have, therefore, given it great consideration, and provided several public forums for debate.

At our October 9, 1996 meeting, the MCCC unanimously passed the following motion:

After lengthy public discussion and analysis, the MCCC unanimously endorses Measure T, and strongly urges the San Mateo County Board of Supervisors to endorse Measure T at its next meeting.

We thank the Board for its ongoing support of the independent tunnel study. And we appreciate your consideration of our request.

Sincerely,

MidCoast Community Council

Chris McComb, Chair

cc: print and broadcast media

Federal Highway Administration

CalTrans